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August 15, 2022 

 

Vanessa A. Countryman 

Secretary 

Securities and Exchange 

Commission 100 F Street NE 

Washington, DC 20549-1090 

RE: Investment Company Names (File No. S7-16-22) 

 

Dear Ms. Countryman: 

On behalf of Change Finance, I welcome the opportunity to provide this 

comment letter in response to the Notice of Proposed Rulemaking "Investment 

Company Names" (File No. S7-16-22) ("Proposal"). 

Change Finance, P.B.C was founded to leverage the power of capital markets to 

promote a more just and sustainable world while helping investors meet their 

financial goals. Traditionally the Wall Street asset management industry has 

ignored their investors’ moral and ethical demands by failing to generate 

meaningful and measurable positive impact through available investment options. 

Our mission is to rapidly shift investment practices toward sustainability, focusing 

on long-term investment and the generation of positive social and environmental 

impacts across all asset classes. We currently have over $100 million in AUM in 

our certified carbon neutral ETF, the first of its kind. We believe environmental 

solutions to corporate issues and the effects of companies underlying activities 

on the environment can only be addressed through transparency. Investors 

deserve to have the information standardized to assist them in their decision-

making.  

We support the Securities and Exchange Commission’s (SEC) efforts to clarify 

fund names and minimize the use of misleading or deceptive fund names. A fund 

name communicates important information about the fund’s characteristics, 

investment style or theme. Thus, it is within the SEC’s core mission to protect 

investors by enhancing the Names Rule. 

The amendments in the Proposal expand the Names Rule’s 80% investment policy 

to include funds with names that include terms suggesting the fund focuses on 
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particular investment strategies. We are pleased that the Proposal applies to all 

funds and does not propose separate sustainable or ESG funds standards. 

We also support the provision that any terms used in fund names that suggest an 

investment focus are consistent with those terms’ plain English meaning or 

established industry use. This will mitigate the instances of a fund that conforms 

to the 80% rule but may contradict the fund name with the remaining portion of 

the holding. An example of this is a fund with “fossil-fuel free” in the name that 

includes fossil fuel holdings in the 20% basket. 

We recommend that the SEC clarify the language in section (d) of the proposal, 

“Use of ESG terms in fund names.” The term “generally no more significant” is too 

vague, and “one or more ESG factors” is overly broad. Both may be difficult to 

implement. We recommend the following language for section (d): 

Use of ESG terms in fund names. Any fund that uses ESG terms in its name must 

satisfy the requirements as described in section (a)(2) of this section. A fund 

using ESG terms in its name will be considered materially deceptive and 

misleading if: 

the fund considers ESG factors but such ESG factors are not the principal 

purpose of the fund’s investment strategy; or the fund does not satisfy the 80% 

threshold as described in section (a)(2). 

Thank you for considering these comments. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Dorrit Lowsen 

Co-CEO 

Change Finance, PBC 

 


